## ECONOMIC CRIME BOARD OF THE POLICE COMMITTEE

## FRIDAY, 14 SEPTEMBER 2012

Minutes of the meeting of the ECONOMIC CRIME BOARD held at Guildhall, EC2, on FRIDAY 14 SEPTEMBER 2012, at 3.55pm.

### **Present**

## **Members**

Simon Duckworth (Chairman) Mark Boleat Alderman Ian Luder Helen Marshall

## Officers

Gregory Moore - Town Clerk's Department

### City of London Police

Ian Dyson - Assistant Commissioner

Olly Shaw - T/Chief Supt, Economic Crime Directorate

Hayley Williams - Corporate Support, CoLP

#### 1. APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Deputy Richard Regan.

## 2. DECLARATIONS BY MEMBERS OF ANY PERSONAL AND PREJUDICIAL INTERESTS IN RESPECT OF ITEMS ON THIS AGENDA

There were none.

#### 3. MINUTES

The public minutes of the meeting held on 13 June 2012 were approved.

# 4. NATIONAL LEAD FORCE: FIRST QUARTER PERFORMANCE REPORT AGAINST KEY PERFORMANCE INDICATORS 2012/13

The Committee received a report of the Commissioner summarising the Force's performance against the National Lead Force Key Performance Area framework and supporting Key Performance Indicators (KPIs) for the first quarter of 2012-13.

The Assistant Commissioner prefaced the report by explaining that this sort of performance measuring system was historically uncommon in the particular field and so the Force were seeking to introduce and develop something that clearly explained how various figures were obtained. Accordingly, he sought Members views as to whether or not the KPIs presented in this document were both appropriate and effective, and where any improvements could be made.

A Member made reference to KPI 3.4, which he felt was of particular importance, observing that two key elements needed to be included. He

advised that it would be important for the measure to also include the opening and closing figures of those cases awaiting trial, as well as the figures for acquittals and discontinuances, in order to be able to gain a fuller picture of the whole pool of cases being dealt with. For instance, at present the KPI showed that last year 141 individuals were convicted and 49 had entered guilty pleas, but there was no indication as to how many were not convicted or were still awaiting trial, making a full and accurate assessment of the position difficult. The Chairman supported the Member's comments, adding that presenting the sentence lengths in a different way, rather than through an aggregate as at present, would be useful as currently it was impossible to distinguish what sort of cases were being dealt with and where the crimes were of a particularly significant scale.

Another Member agreed that the inclusion of baseline numbers was needed as many cases took years to conclude, so a running total would be invaluable. Further, listing the number of cases which were being submitted to the Crown Prosecution Service (CPS) and their outcomes would also be useful, so that were a significant proportion of cases being rejected by the CPS it would highlight that there was an issue that needed addressing. The Chief Superintendent of the ECD advised that a form had recently been introduced which provided the Force with a qualitative assessment showing whether or not the CPS' decision not to proceed with a case was based on a quality of evidence issue or due to the public interest test, so that this could indeed be tracked and evidenced as suggested.

It was also suggested that those cases where the investigation was taken over by Serious Fraud Office but where the City Police were still assisting should be listed in some way, with some sort of method or feedback system devised to enable the Force to demonstrate their participation in such joint investments. The Chairman commented on the importance of demonstrating this, suggesting that is would be worth looking at introducing a KPI for joint investment as part of the National Lead Force role, to better demonstrate the Force's national value.

With regard to the survey, a Member advised that it would be sensible to list sample sizes so that when results such as 25% or 50% were obtained it demonstrated that these were not merely due to a small sample size. He stressed that it was also important to use surveys to drive a culture, rather than just as a tool to show how well the Force were doing, and to be careful that the questions being asked in surveys were pertinent to the people they were being asked to so that responses obtained were of use.

RECEIVED.

## 5. QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE COMMITTEE

There were no questions.

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT There were no urgent items.

#### 7. EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED--That under Section 100A of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items on the grounds that they involved the disclosure of exempt information as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act.

Item No.

**Exempt Paragraphs** 

8 - 9

3

# SUMMARY OF MATTERS CONSIDERED WHILST THE PUBLIC WERE EXCLUDED

## 8. ECONOMIC CRIME UPDATE - NATIONAL OPERATIONAL DELIVERY

The Members received a report of the Commissioner providing an update on the current position of the Economic Crime national operational delivery project.

RECEIVED.

### 9. FRAUD TRAINING ACADEMY: PROGRESS REPORT

The Board received a report of the Commissioner updating Members on the current position in respect of the proposed Fraud Training Academy.

RECEIVED.

10. QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE COMMITTEE

There were no questions.

11. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT AND WHICH THE COMMITTEE AGREE SHOULD BE CONSIDERED WHILST THE PUBLIC ARE EXCLUDED

There were no urgent items.

The meeting closed at 16.4
----------------------------

-----

CHAIRMAN

**Contact Officer: Gregory Moore** 

Tel. no. 020 7332 3113

e-mail: gregory.moore@cityoflondon.gov.uk